@ PUGET SOUND ENERGY

Puget Sound Energy
P.O. Box 97034
Bellevue, WA 98009-9734

PSE.com

April 15, 2016

Alan Rathbun, Director Pipeline Safety

Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission
P.O. Box 47250

Olympia, WA 98504-7250

RE: Docket PG-141535
South Tacoma Supply #2 Pressure Authorization

Dear Mr. Rathbun:

On July 30™, 2015 the Commission entered its Order Granting Petition for PSE to operate the
South Tacoma Supply #2 up to and including 500 psig. This order was conditioned on PSE
meeting the conditions of paragraph 7 of this order. Paragraph 7 sections (a) through (e) require
PSE to complete four construction projects prior to operating above 250 psig.

These projects include tying the existing Fredrickson Supply Main to the South Tacoma Supply
#2 at the Clover Creek Limit Station, retiring RS-2619, constructing a new limit station near I-5,
and replacing a 12-inch by 8-inch tee just north of RS-2619. As these projects were in varying
stages of development and design at the time of the pressure authorization request, Attachment
A-1 through A-3 provides additional information on these projects.

PSE is planning to begin construction on these projects in the summer of 2016. Additional
notification will be provided prior to the start of construction. As required by Paragraph 7
section (m), PSE will notify the Commission 48 hours before beginning construction on these
projects as well as before increasing the system pressure.

If you require any additional information, please call me at (425) 462-3207.

Sincerely,

Chaw AW(A\%

Cheryl McGrath
Manager of Compliance Programs




